
 

This response was given using the 2020-2021 Ventura County Grand Jury Report form.  The form should 
have reflected the Ventura County Grand Jury Report form 2021-2022.   
 
We regret any confusion this may cause.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Keith Frost 
Foreperson 
Ventura County Grand Jury (2022-2023) 












